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Officers 2019
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2019

May 4   13th Annual Jets, Vettes & Hotrods Car & Air Show

May 6 5th Annual Golf Tournament

May 19 Muckenthaler Car Show

June 8  Wax your car day

June 22  Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game
* Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --

Vapor Trail Vettes

June 23  Visit USS Iowa (BB61) at the San Pedro waterfront

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Sean Hopson from Dive Warriors with Tony and Will



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hello fellow Super Sports
Members,

We have some exciting events coming up:

May – 4th – Jets and Vettes – Chino Airport register on
https://www.flytti.com/carshow
· 11th – Culver City Car Show – $45 Veteran’s
     Memorial Park. 9 am – 4 pm
· 19th – Muckenthaler Car Show – This is a great

show and a fun time. We have our own Club Corral
which is really great.

     June – 1st - HRE Open House – See how custom
wheels are made. We get to see the shop for
FREE from 9 am – 2 pm. Meet for lunch
afterwards in Carlsbad.

· 8th - Aero Wax Day – Always a great day. Aero
supplies us with all of their products to use to shine
up our cars. Products can be purchased at a
discount also. They also serve doughnuts and
coffee, and then pizza for lunch. 8 am – 12 pm

· 8th – Irwindale – 3 pm – A night to go to the races
!!! FREE !!!!

· 15th – Father’s Day Run to Solvang - FREE
· 22nd – Baseball Storm – Angel’s farm team. Star

Wars Night !!!
· 23rd - Battleship Iowa Tour – This is an awesome

tour of the Battleship Iowa. We get to see areas
that the public doesn’t get to normally see thanks
to Art Huhta.

At last the new C8 Corvette Emblem is revealed !!!!!!

I mentioned last month about the delay in introducing the
new C8 Corvette. In addition, Hagerty alleges that a
complicated new electrical architecture is one of the reasons
behind the delays. This next-generation electrical system,
which will feature a number of computers that will talk to
each other via Local Area Network (LAN), is posing a
number of problems for engineers. Despite these delays,
GM and Chevy are still expected to debut the C8 Corvette
sometime later this year.

If there are any particular shows you plan on attending, or if
you have an idea for an event, please let John Spurr or I
know. We will help you organize it.

Take care everyone, Wayne !!!

President
Tony

“What’s in Your Garage”

 We are all Corvette Guys and
 Girls. Some of us work on our cars
 and maintain them. We change the

oil and filters, rotate the tires and sometimes change the
brake pads (it’s easier than you think).

But how many of us actually work on your vehicles? I’m a
hands-on guy – meaning I like to get my hands dirty and fix
or repair minor items on our cars. At $100 per hour for labor,
you can save lots of $$.

What’s in my garage? Well, if you talk to Laura, I have “too
much stuff”!!

Here’s just a little background on my “car life”. It really
started when I got out of the Navy in the mid 60’s. I moved
to Lakewood, lived next door to 2 guys my age and became
“car crazy”. Cars were cheap and at $25.00 each, we had
plenty of cars to work on.

We all had race cars that we raced at Orange County
Raceway every weekend. It was a ¼ mile drag strip in the
orange groves of Orange County. My car was a 1958
Pontiac. It wasn’t the fastest but it was consistent.

In my garage (besides the 2 Corvettes) are an assortment of
tools, wrenches, screw drivers, pliers and extra parts. You
must have extra parts, because you never know when you
need one. Having rebuilt engines and assembled cars, there
is a need for a large assortment of tools and parts.

My last project was to change spark plugs and wires in our
Suburban. There is a lot of satisfaction in doing a job
yourself and benefitting from the results.

So, have any of you changed your mind or do you know a
“good mechanic”?

The April events were very exciting. A few of our club
members went to the Long Beach Grand Prix. We watched
the Corvettes practice and qualify. There are pictures of us
in the Corvette Pit talking to the workers.

The Club had 37 members attend the Lake Elsinore Storm
baseball game. We had 15 Corvettes driving around the
warning track. Everyone had a great time and are looking
forward to going back in June.
ANSWER TO MARCH TRIVIA QUESTION: What year did
Corvette introduce the Stingray “Ducktail” Rear end?
ANSWER: 1961

TRIVIA QUESTION FOR APRIL: How many teeth in the grill
on the 1953 Corvette?

CORVETTE TIMELINE: April 21st.  Zora Arkus-Dunton died
in Grosse Point, Michigan.  Born December 25, 1909 in
Belgium.  Died in 1996.  He was 86 years old.







Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton, Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

2019 Schedule of Events
 5th Annual Golf Tournament  Monday May 6th

 Post Patriot Day Open House  Saturday September 21st

 5th Annual Car/Truck Show  Saturday October 5th

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



Long Beach Grand Prix
   April 12, 2019

Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game
         April 13, 2019



   Patriots & Paws Open House
       April 27, 2019



   Patriots & Paws Open House (Con’t)



CSS General Meeting Minutes
April 2, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso, Douglas Mariani

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary
Maleski, John Spurr, Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso

47 Members Present

Ron DeBartolomeis  led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Tony introduced Maria as our waitress for the night.

Ed Sherlock  brought up the fact that the 2019 Corvette was
picked as the Indianapolis Pace Car this year.

Donna Stewart gave Christy and Ralph Webb their badges
and club book, then introduced Sean Hopson from Dive
Warriors.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month's minutes, the motion was seconded, the vote taken
and the motion passed. Nothing else to report.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave the report on our current
cash balance. She also was taking orders for embroidered
blankets and for club logo stamped t-shirts. Monica handed
out t-shirts that were ordered. She will also pick up all the
shirts that were ordered from her friend Glenda and bring
them to the next meeting. Monica will also order a brick from
the Museum for Ellis Chee.

Vice-President Wayne Heard announced the April birthdays
and anniversaries. John Spurr played his harmonica for us.
Wayne also reported on the upcoming events. They are
listed in our newsletter.

Tony gave out information for the April 12th Long Beach
Grand Prix and the Lake Elsinore Storm baseball game.
Tickets for game are $15.00 each with $8.00 parking for
each car.

Art Huhta gave us the information on our visit to the USS
Iowa on June 23rd. We need to park in Lot 61 and will go to
lunch together. He handed out forms to sign up.

Marsha Gallivan reported on Barbara Cuccio doing well
after her knee surgery. Doug and Wanda Utash have sold
their house and are moving to St. George, UT. Wanda is
recovering from a kidney transplant.

Will Grohmann and Tony presented Sean Hopson from Dive
Warriors our donation check.

Douglas Mariani reported that the Web site is up to date.

Richard Cheek Publicity Chair had nothing to report.

Brian Valparaiso reported on the copies of the survey that
he made up. Also included are a calendar of events and
results of the survey so far. He did get NCCC sanction and
insurance given to the property owner. Our car show has
been changed to October 12, 2019.

Tony reported on the Patriots and Paws Open House on
April 27th and gave out flyers.

Dave MacDonough reported on Corvette Super Shots
meeting once a month. Everyone is invited even if you do
not shoot. The highlight is going out to lunch together!

Pam DeForrest reported on the 60th photo shoot day. With
the drones being grounded because of being in Fullerton
Airport flight path we did not get the shot we wanted. She
showed the photos taken and graphics that she made up for
publication. Everyone agreed to get another day together at
a different facility.

Donna Stewart proposed a motion to payback from club,
Tony and Laura $100.00 for pizza at the photo shoot. The
motion was seconded, the vote taken and the motion
passed.

Goodies were provided by Sue Rosen and Marcia Gallavan.
They went with an Easter theme. Great job Ladies!

The dinner raffle was won by Will Grohmann.

Raffle money winners where: Christy Webb, Eric Ellsworth,
Monica Valparaiso, Tony Schavone, Doug Meeuwenberg.
Thank you to Sue Rosen for the Easter Eggs given with the
money.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



2.  Discussion on what to do to celebrate our 60th anniversary.
 Pam DeForrest offered to have a backyard picnic at her and
Bill's house. It would be a Pot Luck with the club supplying the
hamburgers, hotdogs and buns. Date was set for July 13th.

3.  Gary Maleski wanted to know if we are still contemplating
getting 60th Anniversary key chains. John Spurr talked about
baseball caps. Will, will get info to Pam on silk screener to
find out what they can do for us.

4.  Gary Maleski talked about the Jets and Vettes show at the
Chino airport during the air show May 4th. Is anyone going?
No one at the meeting is going.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary

CSS Board Meeting Minutes
April 16, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest

Board present: Laura Schavone, Gary Maleski

Others present: Will Grohmann,  John Spurr, Judy Spurr

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00 pm.

Tony reported on when delivering lunch to a Senior center
he talked with a man who was celebrating his 100th year.
He was born on April 16, 1919!

Tony mentioned that Sal Cruz could not open attachments
to our e-mails. We all agreed that something needs to be
done.

Vice President Wayne Heard reported on a free tour at
HRE Wheel Mfg. on June 1st in Vista, CA. They are open
from 9-2pm. He will arrange lunch afterward for anyone
wanting to go.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso reported on the budget. All
donations have been made. She has ordered a brick from
the Museum for Ellis Chee and paid Tony for the pizza.
Monica also has a bling banner that her friend Glenda
made for our club. If anyone wants to order one, they will
be $18.00.

Secretary Pam DeForrest had nothing to report.

Other topics discussed were:

1.  Will Grohmann reported that we are up to date with our
charities. Dive Warriors meet once a month. They will have
dates for us if we want to go out on the boat with them.
Patriots and Paws open house is April 27th, which is the
same day as shooting. Will asked Dave if he can change
date. Will gave an update on Calicinto Ranch and their
water issue. The pipeline has been installed at the street,
but not on their property. Pull tabs can be turned into
Ronald McDonald house on Batavia in Orange. Another
charity that we as a club used to do is STEP. We donated
diapers and wipes. Do we need to start up again?



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: April 2019

April is Here!

April is here – April Fool’s day to be exact. I had an elaborate story to tell you – how GM had
made the decision to cease all Corvette production. I had done enough research to include the
number of employees to be laid off, the development of the C8 Corvette that would never be seen,
and the outcry of thousands of Corvette enthusiasts. But in the end, I didn’t think that it was very
funny – April fool’s joke or not. I certainly don’t want to be responsible for any heart attacks!

It is so nice to finally see some spring like weather. I imagine those of you in warmer climates
have had your Corvettes out of storage for some time now, but in the Midwest it is just now warm
enough (and dry enough) to get the toys out of storage and start the yearly ritual of cleaning the car
and getting ready for a Corvette filled year.

Besides many local and regional events, April brings the Bash at the National Corvette Museum. If
you’ve never been to one of the major events at the Museum, you really should check it out. The
National Corvette Museum is a tremendous asset to the entire Corvette Community. Please consider
your support, either as a member and/or a participant at their many events.

The first week of May will be the second NCCC Governors meeting of 2019 and before you know
it the annual NCCC Convention will be here in July. This year’s convention is in Denver, Colorado
and is NCCC’s 60th convention. There is plenty to do and see, whether you are a competitor or just
want to relax with friends, see some sites, and take in the fun and parties of the convention. There is
still time to register – hope to see you there.

I don’t have much to add this month. I’ll just say take time to enjoy your Corvette and your Corvette
friends. This extended family that we are all a part of is pretty special. Oh, and don’t fall for any April
fool’s jokes!

Save the Wave!

Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

April Birthdays
 9 - Wayne Heard
10 - Jan Anziano
14 - Connie Killian
16 - Linda Norris
17 - Vicki Kump
25 - Jennifer Spencer
28 - Jo Myers
30 - E Leon Myers

May Birthdays
 3 - Darla Reinecke
 8 - Sue Rosen
12 - Gary Maleski
14 - David Dunn
14 - John Spurr
20 - Brad Lee
20 - Ed Sherlock
23 - Chuck Rosen
24 - Laura Schavone
26 - Garry Jones
31 - Rod Natale

April Anniversaries
 2 - Richard & Sarah Cheek
 8 - Doug & Jackie Lyon
12 - Don & Debra Prichard
21 - Greg & Chris Glodery
21 - Chris & Jennifer Spencer
27 - Ron & Karen DeBartolomeis

May Anniversaries
18 - Doug & Ann Meeuwenberg
27 - Tom & Barbara Cuccio



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Pam for sending the group shot from our 60th

Anniversary picture day. Thank you, Tony for sending me
pictures from the Long Beach Grand Prix and the Lake
Elsinore Storm baseball game. Thank you, Douglas for
sending me pictures from the Patriots & Paws Open House.
Thank you, Will for sending me your picture from Ronald
McDonald House. I forget who sent me the picture of Sean
Hopson from Dive Warriors, but I thank you for taking a
picture at the meeting and sending it to me. Thank you, Eric
for being my editor.

I want to send a special thank you to Steve and Kathy Dull
who created the 60th Anniversary logo on page 2.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com





















Well, maybe 155?


